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JOB VACANCIES 
• Civil Project Officer - Permanent full time  
• Executive Assistant - Permanent full time 

For more information visit www.gsc.vic.gov.au 
 

COUNCIL MEETING  
Please note that the Ordinary Council Meeting will be held 
Wednesday 27 June 2018 commencing at 6.30pm in the 
Kerang Council Chambers. Interested members of the 
public are welcome to attend. Agenda available 2 days 
prior to meeting via www.gsc.vic.gov.au 
 

IMMUNISATION SESSIONS  
KERANG  Gannawarra Children’s Centre 

Wednesday 04 July 2018 
10.30am - midday 

Please arrive at least 15 minutes prior to session closing time 

 

NOTICE OF INTENTION TO LEASE 
COUNCIL PROPERTY 
Notice is hereby given Pursuant to Section 190 of the Local 
Government Act 1989 (the Act) of Council’s intention to 
lease property situated at Koondrook River Reserve being 
part of the land in Crown Allotments 5A, Section 1, 
Township of Koondrook, Parish of Murrabit, known as the 
Goods Shed at Tramway Place, Koondrook (as shown in 
the attached map). 

Council will consider submissions Pursuant to Section 223 
of the Act in relation to the leasing of this property.  Any 
person wanting to make a submission must do so within 
twenty-eight (28) days of publication of this notice. 
Submissions should be addressed to the Chief Executive 
Officer, Gannawarra Shire Council, P O Box 287, Kerang 
3579 and must be received by COB on Tuesday 10 July 
2018. 

Tom O’Reilly 

Chief Executive Officer   

 

  

KOONDROOK WHARF AWARD 
NOMINATION 
The Koondrook Wharf has been shortlisted in three 
separate categories of the 2018 Victorian Architecture 
Awards. 

“The nomination was submitted by the architecture 
company Terroir who designed the wharf,” said Mayor 
Gibson. “To be shortlisted in three categories is a 
remarkable achievement and an acknowledgement to the 
architect as well as Council staff and community members 
who worked together on the  

design.” 

The Koondrook Wharf has  
been shortlisted in the Small  
Project, Urban Design and  
Regional categories. 

WHAT ’S ON… 

JUNE 26  NDIS Info Session - Having a Voice 

JUNE 26  Quambatook Social Meal 

JUNE 29  Leitchville Social Meal 

JULY 02  Dig for Dinosaurs Library Holiday Program 

JULY 03   Dinosaur Time Machine, Leitchville 

JULY 07  Murrabit Country Market 

JULY 09  NADIOC Week Event, Kerang 

JULY 10  Carers Support Group, Kerang  

JULY 10  Quambatook Social Meal 

JULY 11  Julie Corletto Netball Clinic, Kerang 

JULY 11  Virtual Reality Gaming, Quambatook 

JULY 11  Murrabit Social Meal 

JULY 12  Kerang Social Meal 

JULY 12  Leitchville Social Meal  

JULY 13  Cohuna Small Town Show & Tell 

JULY 13  Barook Social Meal 

JULY 17  Lalbert Social Meal  

JULY 20  Cohuna Social Meal 

JULY 24   Quambatook Social Meal 
ALL EVENT DETAILS ARE ON COUNCIL’S WEBSITE 
To see your community event above submit your event to 
Council’s website www.gsc.vic.gov.au  

SUBMIT YOUR EVENT 
Event organisers across the Gannawarra Shire are 
encouraged to submit their arts, culture and tourism events 
for consideration to be featured in the next Gannawarra 
Tourism and Events brochure.  The Spring 2018/Summer 
2019 edition will cover community events taking place from 
the first of September 2018 through to the end of February 
2019.  Submit your event details to www.gsc.vic.gov.au by 
Monday July 2, 2018.  

 
 
 

MAYOR’S MESSAGE 
What a wonderful achievement and recognition for the Gannawarra 
Shire to be one of 10 National category award winners at the National 
Awards for Local Government. 
Gannawarra Shire was presented with the Arts Animates: Excellence in 
Building Vibrant and Resilient Communities Award at a ceremony held in 
Canberra last week. 
The award acknowledges Council’s innovative approach to delivering a 
performing arts program in partnership with the community. Thank you 
to the community for embracing and participating in this project. 
Following on from this achievement I am also very excited to hear that 
the Koondrook Wharf has been shortlisted in three categories of the 
2018 Victorian Architecture Awards to be announced Friday. 
Flu season is upon us and despite the current shortage of flu vaccine 
across Australia, Council still has vaccine stock in place. If you have 
missed being vaccinated against the flu, give our community health team 
a call on 5450 9333 to book in for our upcoming immunisation sessions. 

MAYOR  
Brian Gibson  
 
 
 

 

GANNAWARRA DELIVERED MEALS PROGRAM - MEALS ON WHEELS 
Gannawarra Shire Council offers shire residents the choice of affordable hot/cold daily meals or frozen meals delivered to your door, Monday - Friday in Kerang and Cohuna. 

We also deliver frozen meals to residents in surronding towns within the shire. Meals on Wheels is so much more than just a meal, it offers three services in one; a meal 

delivered to your door, a safety and wellbeing check and our friendly service brings people together by increasing social connectivity. Call 5450  9333  for further information. 

 

 

 

Phone Cohuna Neighbourhood House: 03 5456 4666 

KEYS TO  
COHUNA  
CHALLENGE 

Looking for a school  
holiday or weekend  
activity?  
Take the Keys to Cohuna  
Challenge - inspired by  
a visit from Triple J’s  
Veronica and Lewis to  
Cohuna last year.  
The challenge features a variety of challenges for all ages and 
abilities that can be done at your own pace. Upon completion 
participants will receive their very own ‘key’ (pictured) which 
unlocks discounts offered by a number of generous local 
Cohuna businesses.  

Pick up your challenge brochure from the Gateway to 
Gannawarra Visitor Centre in Cohuna.  

 

 

 
 

SAVE ON ENERGY,  
BOOST HOME COMFORT  
WITH SCORECARD 
The Victorian Residential Efficiency  
Scorecard is a new Victorian Government program to help you 
figure out where your home is using the most energy, reduce 
that use, and keep yourself cosy in the process. 

Scorecard looks at the fixed features of your home – the way 
it’s built and insulated, and features like your hot water and 
heating systems. It is delivered by government-accredited 
assessors, and will give your house a star rating (like the star 
rating on your fridge or air conditioner) as well as 
recommendations to improve that rating. 

Getting a Scorecard assessment is a simple process. Visit the 
website – www.victorianenergysaver.vic.gov.au/scorecard - 
choose an assessor and get in touch for a quote and to book a 
time. For more info, email help.scorecard@delwp.vic.gov.au, 
watch a video or call 136 186. 

BRIAN 
GIBSON 
MAYOR 

 

http://www.gsc.vic.gov.au/

